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19th July 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
RE: End of Year and Changes in September 2023 
 
I am delighted to return the children you entrusted me with in September 2022.  I give your children back 
to you taller, wiser, more confident leaner, more responsible and more mature than they were then. 
 
It has been my pleasure to get to know your children further this year.  I have seen them grow in 
confidence, kindness, and resilience.  As the Headteacher of Bonneygrove Primary School – it has been my 
privilege to see all the children grow and develop as learners both in and out of the classroom. 
 
Year Six pupils leave knowing they have put their all into achieving the most amazing SAT results the school 
has had for many years – their hard work and determination paid off.  I wish all of them happiness and 
success and a massive thank you as they transition to secondary school. 
 
To those parents and carers leaving Bonneygrove this year – thank you for all your support over the last 
two years. 
 
The school also says goodbye to Mr Nicholes, who has been an integral part of the school team for several 
years – the team and I wish him every success in his new endeavours. 
 
Starting in September, I will be supporting another Hertfordshire Headteacher on Wednesday and Thursday 
(for at least one term and will be reviewed in January 2024).  Miss Hurry will be acting Headteacher on 
these two days, and the school will continue to run as normal, and the high expectations we have firmly 
embedded will continue.  Miss Gursoy will also be the acting Assistant Headteacher for the two days – to 
build capacity in the Leadership Team.  The children will continue to have quality first teaching, and trips, 
workshops, and residential visits will enhance the curriculum.  Whilst I appreciate that some of you may 
have questions – please do not hesitate to email or call to make an appointment via the office; you can also 
catch me at the end of the day at the school gate. 
 
I wish you all an amazing summer holiday, and I look forward to seeing you and your children in September. 
 
Stay safe and enjoy the time with your child/children. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Mr Craig Hamilton 
Headteacher 
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